BOARD OF SELECTMEN

MINUTES

Tuesday, November 23, 2004

Swampscott Town Hall, Douglas F.Allen Meeting Room

A meeting of the Board of Selectmen was held at the Swampscott Town Hall in the Douglas F. Allen Meeting on Tuesday, November 23, 2004 Chairman, Daniel R. Santanello, opened the meeting at 7:30p.m.

Attendance: Chairman, Daniel R. Santanello, Selectmen Marc R. Paster, Charles D. Baker, William R. Hyde, Sr and Town Administrator, Andrew W. Maylor.

Update:

Chief Galante informed the Board that the Swampscott Fire Department received the 2003 Life Safety Achievement Award from Residential Fire Safety Institute.

Mr. Eugene Bardon, Chairman of the Earth Removal Advisory Committee gave an introduction to the Board regarding new members of Aggregate Industries.

Votes of the Board:

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Paster to approve meeting minutes from July 13, 2004 seconded by Selectman Hyde.

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Hyde to approve a one- day liquor license for Temple Beth El Fellowship to be used on December 4, 2004 seconded by Selectman Paster.

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Paster to approve invoice for Goulston & Storrs in the amount $22,025.07 seconded by Selectman Hyde.

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Paster to approve a request for a certified list from Civil Service to appoint two patrol officers seconded by Selectman Baker.

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Hyde to approve a request for a certified list from Civil Service to appoint three (3) reserve intermittent officers seconded by Selectman Paster.

Town Administrator’s Report:

Andrew W. Maylor, Town Administrator informed the Board that the Swampscott Police Department has been awarded $11, 400.00 in federal fiscal year 2005 Traffic Enforcement Grant Funds.

Appointments:

The Board voted on a motion by Selectman Hyde to appoint Bruce Gordon of the Swampscott Fire Department to the rank of Lieutenant seconded by Selectman Paster.

The Board voted on a motion by Selectman Paster to appoint Sarah Hitchcock to the Cultural Arts Committee seconded by Selectman Hyde.

Selectman’s Time:

Selectman Hyde wished everyone a safe and happy holiday.

Selectman Paster wished good luck to Swampscott High School football team on their upcoming game.

Selectman Santanello asked for an update from DPW director Gino Cresta regarding ruts on Humphrey Street and wished everyone a safe and happy holiday.
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Paster to adjourn meeting at 8:45P.M. seconded by Selectman Hyde.

Attest:

Maureen Gilhooley

Administrative Assistant 

